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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
July 27, 2012 

TO:
Supervisor Gerry Broderick, Chairperson, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

FROM:
Gregory G. High, Director, AE&ES Section, DAS-Facilities Management
SUBJECT:
Development of a Watershed-Based Storm Water Permit  - Informational Report 
Issue

Milwaukee County’s participation in an alternative approach to storm water discharge permitting.

Background

In 2006, Milwaukee County was issued a permit from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources regulating discharges of storm water from outfalls located throughout Milwaukee County.  That permit is currently in effect.  In 2009, a group of municipalities that are geographically located within the Menomonee River watershed, initiated a series of meetings to explore the potential for an alternative form of storm water permit: one that is based on the watershed boundaries instead of based on geographic boundaries.   These series of meetings were attended by a wide range of stakeholder organizations, including the municipalities located within the watershed as well as Milwaukee County, SWWT, SEWRPC, WDNR, and representatives from the US EPA.  The meetings culminated on July 18, 2012 with the creation of a final draft version of a revised permit.  This draft permit is relatively unique, and seeks to maximize the potential benefits of combined efforts of local governments working towards the common goal of improved water quality in the Menomonee River.  If successful, this new approach could serve as a model for future permitting throughout the state and Midwest. 

Participation in this alternative permit is optional.  The Environmental Services Unit of the Facilities Division of DAS, who is responsible for negotiating and implementing the current permit, intends to participate in the proposed alternative. 

Advantages of participating in this innovative permit are listed in Attachment A.   

Recommendation

No action requested.  Informational item unless further action required.  
Prepared by:  Stevan Keith, Sustainability & Environmental Engineer

Approved By:
___________________________

Greg High, P.E., Director
              

AE&ES Section, DAS-FM  

Attachment:
A.  Fact sheet

cc:
Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairman 

Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office 


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee


Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs Division/DAS

Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board

Pat Farley, Director, DAS
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